
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

January 3, 2018, Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Jeff Billman, Juanita Meeks, Pat Murphy, Michelle Nygaard, Ryan Eney, Don Grubb, Jessica Waldner, Calcie Stubbs, Matt Waller.  New directors, Stephanie Eney, Kristi Rowell, & Bryan Simons.
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Ric Beals, (Excused) 
Office Assistant: Hannah Evans (Excused)
Guests Attending: Brenda Schilling (Glacier County Regional Port Authority), Fred Greco (Cut Bank Job Service), Tom Magarian. 
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Billman. The minutes from the December 6th meeting were presented for approval. It was noted that Pat Murphy was not in attendance, so he could not have moved for the approval of the minutes.  It was determined that Don Grubb made the motion and Ric seconded it.  Jeff Billman moved to accept the minutes as corrected and Pat Murphy seconded it. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved.

The financial reports from December 2017 were reviewed.   See attached.

Balances were reported as follows: $23,564.22 Chamber Checking Account; $15,252.24 Economic Development Checking Account; $4736.41 Gift Certificate Account; $7,463.99 Buckle Account.
Todd and Ryan reviewed the financial reports with the board of directors. Todd went over the format of the monthly financial reports to familiarize the new directors with the financial summary of each account.  To aid in the completion of year-end committee reports, Todd offered to send a Statement of Activity for each director’s events in 2017. After further review, Jess made a motion to accept the December financials with Michelle seconding the motion. Being no further discussion, the financials were approved.
Old Business

Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy updated that the structural upgrades were once again going out to bid, noting that pre-bid walkthroughs would occur on January 17. 
Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Mercantile is still at a standstill noting the meeting she had scheduled with all interested parties had been canceled.  Amy is working towards getting things moving once again with the project. 

Shop Cut Bank Campaign Recap: Amy updated that the Shop Cut Bank Campaign had concluded, stating that the campaign had another successful year promoting local Cut Bank businesses.  Hannah and Amy would draw for the final round of prizes later that day. 
Membership Drive: Amy updated that current membership numbers were a total of 112 renewals, including five gold memberships and five platinum memberships. Directors were pleased with how well the new membership tier system was being received by the membership. Amy reminded that reminder letters would soon be sent out to those members who had yet to renew. Directors discussed signing up to personally reach out to non-renewals in February as well as the new pay online system.   
Realtor Hiring Approval for Public Drug: Jeff tabled the relator hiring approval for the Public Drug until a later date. 
Banquet Entertainment Discussion/Approval: Jeff updated that he had received confirmation from the Dueling Pianos that they were available for our date time table for an all-in price of $4800. After further discussion on the banquet entertainment, all directors agreed to book the Dueling Pianos for the 2018 Chamber Banquet. Amy noted that the committee had agreed on a roaring 20’s theme. 
New Business

Appointment of New Directors: Jeff welcomed and congratulated new directors Stephanie Eney, Kristi Rowell, and Bryan Simons to the board, as well as welcomed Don Grubb back to the board for another term. A motion was made by Jeff, seconded by Jess, and unanimously approved to appoint the four directors.
2018 Election of Executive Committee: Michelle made a motion to appoint President Ric Beals, Vice President Calcie Stubbs, Secretary Jessica Waldner, and Treasurer Ryan Eney to the executive committee with Jeff Billman becoming ex officio. Don seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved.
2018 Committee Appointments: After much discussion, committee assignments for 2018 were determined, they are as follows: Banquet-Jess, Jeff, Pat, and Amy; Bazaar-Bryan, Stephanie, Kristi, Hannah, and Amy; Budget-Ryan and Todd; Business Appreciation Days-Jeff, Pat, and Matt; Business Recognition Award-Ric;  Bylaws Revision-Ric; Chamber Up-Pat and Jess; Christmas Lights-Jeff; Economic Development-Executive Committee; Festival of Lights Social-Don and Amy; Festival of Tress-Calcie, and Kristi; Glacier Country-Amy; Golf Tournament- Jeff and Don; Lewis and Clark Festival-Ryan and Ric; Make a Difference Day-Calcie; Membership-Michelle and Don; Shakespeare in the Park-Michelle, Juanita, and Hannah; Nominating-TBD; Port Authority-Pat; Prime Rib Cook-off-Calcie, Jess, Stephanie, and Jeff; Tournament-Gail Hofstad; Website Advertisement-Bryan; Welcome Committee-Don and Ric.
2017 Committee Report Reminder: Jeff reminded all committee chairs that annual reports were due to Amy or himself by February 1st for the February 21st annual meeting.
2018 Budget Discussion and Review: Jeff updated that the discussion of the 2018 budget would be reviewed during the February board meeting. 
Discussion of By-Laws Amendments: Amy noted that our current by-laws stated a minimum of 10 days’ notice were needed before any approval of amendment changes could officially be approved. Since the by-law amendments were only sent out five days prior the January board meeting, the board was able to discuss the current changes to partial terms but would not be able to approve them until the February board meeting.

Shakespeare in the Parks Date: Juanita updated the board that the two plays available for the 2018 Shakespeare in the Park tour were Othello or Love's Labour's Lost. After further discussion, the board agreed that Othello would receive the best reception. The board discussed once again holding Business Appreciation Days in conjunction with Shakespeare in the Parks as both events were well attended when held together. 
Assistance for Business Clinic: Fred Greco with the Cut Bank Job Service informed the board of directors of an upcoming sponsorship opportunity with the 2018 Assistance for Business Clinic. Fred explained that the clinic is provided by the State of Montana and includes presenters providing business professionals information regarding workers compensation, unemployment insurance, labor standards, etc. Sponsorship of the event would include providing snacks as well as lunch to all participants of the clinic. After a thorough discussion from the board of directors, Jeff made a motion to sponsor snacks as well as lunch for the 2018 Assistance for Business Clinic, Jess seconded the motion with all directors voting in favor of the motion. 
Guests Remarks: Tom Magarian was in attendance to reach out the Chamber in regards to the current group of hawk enthusiasts in the community. The group is looking to hire a full-time hawk counter for the upcoming season. Tom stated that the group has applied for a $1000 grant to help aid in the hiring process but is looking gauge the level of interest from the community in hopes to receive additional funding. 
Reminders:
•    Christmas Lights/Beer for a Cause – January 9th 5pm-8pm CB Creek Brewery
•    February Board Meeting – February 7, 2018

•    Annual Meeting – February 21st 12-1 Glacier Electric Hospitality Room

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Calcie Stubbs
Secretary/Director
